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1. Oak Street Project – I heard back from Bill Champion, of Fratco a couple of 
weeks ago.  He indicated they were good to go, but he still needs confirmation from his 
boss.  I emailed him again today.  I’ll let you know what the update is. 
 
2. Playground Equipment - The Playground group is completed and it looks great.  
Special thanks to Darrin Lee and Chad Langellier for the final push to complete the 
project.  However, I do have to report we have had a little vandalizes on some of the new 
equipment.  I have asked Bill to see if there is anyway to place one of our new police 
cameras over there to watch over the park.  There is way too much time, money and hard 
work invested in this equipment not to have it secured at night.      
 
3. Pumpkin Fest – As always, the Pumpkin Fest was a big success.  I would like to 
thank the Pumpkin Fest Committee, all the volunteers and all the businesses for their help 
and support.  Without all their help, we could not have our annual event.     
 
4. Street Surfacing– I have spoken with Neil about resurfacing some of our streets.  
He thinks the best plan would be to identify which streets we want to do and then be 
ready to bid out the project in February.  This way we’ll be ready to go in March or April.  
He also thought we would get our best pricing by doing this project in the spring.  The 
funding of this project can come from the $50,000 that Rep. Kate Cloonen has earmarked 
for St Anne.  In addition, we can use any money left over from $77,000 earmarked for the 
Oak Street project.  I’ll get with Terry and Neil and set a date to drive the streets and see 
which ones need the most attention.   
 

 


